Hardin County Board of Education

October 27, 2008 - 5:30PM

Special Meeting

65 W. A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

1. Call to Order  

Chairperson Kay Sharon called the meeting to order.

The following board members were present:

Kay Sharon, Scott Tubbs, Jo Emary and Charlie Wise

2. Executive Session  

Order #9833 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to go into executive session to discuss the sale of real property passed with a motion by Mr. Charlie Wise and a second by Mr. Scott Tubbs.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

3. Discussion and possible decision regarding Sonora Elementary School  

The board declared the Sonora Elementary School property surplus at the September board meeting.  The district has received permission from KDE to dispose of the property.  

Order #9834 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to authorize Central Office personnel to advertise all Sonora Elementary School property and facility adjacent to Broadway street and/or Eldorado Street, per survey of Turner Engineering, for sale via sealed bids passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

4. Discussion and possible decision regarding truck bids  

Order #9835 - Primary Motion Passed:  After a brief discussion, approval of the bid from Big M Chevrolet in the amount of $20,958 for a new work truck passed with a motion by Mr. Charlie Wise and a second by Mr. Scott Tubbs.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

5. Discussion and possible decision regarding lighting at the Annex  

Mr. Milby explained these two alternates were left off from construction bid approval to keep renovation costs down.  Since the renovation bid and cost of property was less than expected, most of the cost of this project would be covered.

Order #9836 - Primary Motion Passed:  After a brief discussion, approval for the addition of Pipe Grid and electrical power for lights to TV Studio of Annex project in the amount of $29,000. ($24,217 from land acquisition and $4,783 of contingency on the BG1) passed with a motion by Mr. Scott Tubbs and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

6. Discussion and possible decision regarding Radcliff renovation project and request for RFPs  

Once students move from RMS to North Middle, the school will need to be renovated.  The plan is to house elementary students at some point.  That will be the direction that will be given to the architect for now.  The size of the building is good, but some renovating needs to be done.  The roof needs to be replaced, the HVAC and windows need to be replaced and face lift on the inside of the building.  

Mr. Wise wants everyone to know that no one should be doing any painting that changes the appearance of the outside of any of our buildings without permission. 

Our goal is minimal shifting/disruption of families.  We hope to have elementary students in the building at the beginning of school in 2010.  

Order #9837 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to start the process requesting RFP's for architect for renovation of Radcliff Middle School passed with a motion by Mr. Charlie Wise and a second by Ms. Jo Emary.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

7. Approval and possible decision regarding the use of Capital Outlay for property insurance  

Mr. Milby explained the process with the board.  

Order #9838 - Primary Motion Passed:  After a lengthy discussion, approval of the use of Capital Outlay money to pay for FY09 Property Insurance passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

8. Discussion and possible decision regarding the process of equalization  

Mrs. Johnston explained the process of House Bill 704 and possible equalization.  This will give the board an opportunity to levy an additional nickel tax that is not recallable, based on projected growth.  She also informed the board that we are projected to increase by approximately 2000 students.  

The first step in this process is to request approval from the Commissioner of Education to see if we qualify under house bill 704 for a nickel levy tax.  

Order #9839 - Primary Motion Passed:  After a lengthy discussion, approval to request permission from the Commissioner of Education to see if Hardin County Schools qualifies for a nickel levy tax passed with a motion by Mr. Charlie Wise and a second by Ms. Jo Emary.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

9. Adjourn  

Order #9840 - Primary Motion Passed:  There being no further business, approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Scott Tubbs.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

